Minutes of the Miles City Council

    The Miles City Council met in a special meeting on Friday, October 5, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. in the Miles City Hall with Mayor Sylvester Schwertner presiding. Council members present were Paul Sklenarik, Jane Jeschke, Juan Ornelas, Bobby Kasberg & Tony Dillon.  
     Cherry Kasberg with the Miles EDC was here to present the highway sign project.  Their board approved this project and they are asking council’s approval for the expenses. Jane Jeschke made the motion to approve expenses up to $800 for this project.  Paul Sklenarik seconded.  Motion passed 4-0 with Tony Dillon abstaining.
     Council discussed new city truck options. Jane Jeschke made the motion to purchase the work truck from All American Chevrolet.  Paul Sklenarik seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.  

     Council went into executive session at 6:15 p.m. pursuant to section 551.074(a)(1)  to discuss and deliberate the appointment, employment, evaluation, reassignment, duties, discipline, or dismissal of a city employee, to wit: Jason King
     Council came out of executive session at 7:57.
     Paul Sklenarik made the motion to accept the resignation of Clinton McIntosh and to hire Jason King as water superintendent on a 90 day probation and set the pay as discussed.  Bobby Kasberg seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.
     Juan Ornelas made the motion to adjourn.  Jane Jeschke seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.  Council adjourned at 7:59 p.m.
 

     Respectfully submitted,

 

 

     City Secretary

     Amy Fischer  

 

    

     Mayor

     Sylvester Schwertner
